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Next Regular Meeting
Monday, October(19th
Brockville CountryClub,
10ram

Guest:Speaker:

BOBISLACK
Canadian/Snowbirds/Association

Annual Meeting Report rucime
September 21,2009

Our annualmeeting was held at the Brockville Country Club
on September21,2009at 10:00-am.

President Earl Nielsen asked foramoment's silence,in
memory of Cliff Wing and John Green’s wife, Marge Green.

There were 47/ members attending,and no guests.

In Evert Van Bolhuis’ financial report, he'said the'bank
balance stoodat'$7,160, with:$4,961-in'the'Special Events
accountleavinganoperatingbalance of $2,199.:$125.88 was
collected from the 6 1'people in attendance at the July meeting,
leavinga surplusiof $3.88 plusia 250 Guilder note, which Evert
says has been out of circulation for 10 years.

Evert gave a detailed explanation of the 2009 Financial
Report,rand the projected 200910 budget, in'which he
predicted there wouldbe areduction inourrbank balance. Evert
thanked Bob Paul,whorhasagainverified our financial records.

Bob Clarkenoted that membership renewals are.coming in
nicely. He'pointed out that there are very few charter members
thatarestillactive. Bobnamed themandrasked themto'standand
berecognized.

BobiHersey reported that he had sent out three sympathy
cardsiand one get well card, sincethe took over the fellowship
position.

TomLow, ournew program convenor,advised that
October’s speaker will Robert Slack, on'the CANADIAN SNOWBIRD
ASSOCIATION. Thisishould be of particularinterest to'those who
gorsouthifor the wintermonths.

Doug Grantadvised that mailed copies.of ourrmonthly
newsletterrare printed, folded, stuffed and mailed by the UPS
store, in'therOrmond St. plaza.mDoug hasialso setruphiscown

personal web site: doug grant.weebly.com which will make
copies of our recent Probus newsletters available for the general
public.

Due to lack of interest and support, and largely due to the
death of Jim Elks, the Computer Discussion group hasidecided to
disband.

In'the absence of our past president, Bob Hemmings, Earl
Nielsen read out the proposed slate fonnext year’s Management
team. We were pleased to'hear that Bob Hersey hasagreed to
continue handling the Fellowship position. The proposed slate of
nominees were elected byia show of hands.

i John Allan

Hugh McKellar introduced Dave MacKenzie, whowas
actuallyamemberof ourclubrabout 15yearsago.Daveisa7th
generation descendant of United Empire Loyalists, who settled in
thisareaaround1784.

He’saformer president of the ONTARIO GENEALOGY SOCIETY
andis deeplyinvolved in thelocal LEEDS GRENVILLE
GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY, whose archivesiare located at the
Brockville Museum.

Davestarted by making the surprising statement that
genealogy can be quite dull,if this ismerely tracing one’s
ancestors. The real funiisiin finding out the details about one’s
familyhistory: where yourancestorslived, and what they
worked at.

In'thisrarea of Canada, most'people are interested in tracing
Loyalist ancestors and Dave gave a fairly detailed chronological
summary of the timing of the various waves of immigrants,;and
what caused them to relocate.

Duringthe American Revolt (1776:1783), large numbers of
British ' Loyalists settled in'Quebec, which'wasthenearest and
easiest British territory toaccess from the northern States, where
mostimmigrants fled from.
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In' 1784, aftenthe peace settlement, Gen. Frederick
Haldimand, the Governor of Canada, directed loyalists to'settle
further west, whichresulted inrabout 10,000 people moving to
eastern Ontario, where the first townships werenamed after
King George1ll's children.

Thenextmajorpopulationwave occurredinthe 1790s
when Governor John G. Simcoe offered 200 acres toany other
new immigrants from south of the border or other places. This
led to-a population growth in'many unsettled parts of Ontario.

Disbanded British troops came following the various wars;
thentheIrish'potato famine of the 1840s drove further waves of
immigrants. Later, with the westward opening of the CPRin
1880, many settlers made the move to-western Canada.

Davelestimated that about 8 million people, in'the western
half of Northt America, have roots which can be traced back to
the Leeds and Grenville area. Many of them visit the/Brockville
Museum each year, looking for informationiabout their
ancestors.

Davegaverus numerous sources of information. Old Census
records, which started in 185 1;-andrhavebeen conducted every
10yearsisince, areavailable aftera set period.of time.rOther
examplesare: tax rolls; County maps, showing thenames of
landowners; land transferrecords, and church records of
baptisms, marriages and burials.

In 1837, anational registryiof births, marriages.and deaths
wasstarted in England, butnotuntil 1869 in Canada.

Family history books, often devoted to a single familyitree or
toa geographic area, often contain data that hasibeenverbally
passed down.

ThelInternet has seenia tremendous growth in the interest
in, and theability to trace one’siancestors, and there are
numerouswebisites, some of which are completely free. These
contain programs to helpiin the building of a family tree.andalso
inthe creation of differentlines of relationship.:On Google’s
search engine, one can translate.documents inaforeign language
into English.

Anenormousquantity of data hasbeen'compiled by THE
CHURCH OF LATTER DAY SAINTS, andthisicanbe freelyraccessed via
theirwebsite, orat LDS information centressituated throughout

Doug Burns

NorthrAmericaandselected countriesin Europe.Ineastern'Ontario,
thererare LDS centresin Kingstonrand Ottawa, where staff and
volunteerswill'help-yousearchtheirarchives.

Backcopiesof THE RECORDERAND TIMES,aswelllasnewspapersfor
Athens GananoquerandPrescott,-are-allonmicrofilmattherBrockville
libraryrand the'Genealogical library.Of particularvalue, when'tracing
onesfamilyrhistory,arerobituaries, becausetheyusuallyrcontainmuch
personaldata,;seldomfoundelsewhere.

RalphJago, whohad helped our guest speakerre settle’in thisarea
by helping him find anewhome, thanked him for hisaddress.and
presented himwithra Probus penrand a Certificate of Appreciation.

Upcoming Probus Events

CHRSITMASIEUNCHEON

(ajointeventwith the Probus Clubof Leeds & Grenville)

Monday, December 14™
$22 perperson

Membership s curte

We have nowireceived 7 Irmembershiprenewals fromour106
members.Please keep them coming.

Executive Team Members

President: BobKing 16133455493
1*'Vice president: George Smith 161313423677
2™ Vice president: Doug Burns 61314983376
Secretary: Raul Cirne 1613342 3181
Treasurer: Evert Van'Bolhuist613342:2687
Past president: Earl'Nielsen613:345:3079
Program: TomLow 6134980229
Membership: Bob Clarke 1613 925 1369
Fellowship: BobHerseym613:34277856
Newsletter: Doug Grant 613 3450891
Geoff Chittenden 1613 3429393
Archivist: Doug Cook 1613 342 9777

Thenext Management Team Meeting
will be held at the First Baptist Church on
Wednesday, November4, at 9:00 am.



